
 
First Capitol Detachment #521 was pleased to recognize two MCJROTC students among 
those honored during the 2024 Senior Night and Award Ceremony hosted by Dallastown 

Area High School. Commandant 
John McQuain presented the MCL 
Bronze Distinguished Citizen award 
on behalf of the Department of 
Pennsylvania to Cadets Nicholas 
Johnson and Benjamin Usow. The 
cadets were nominated for the 
award by Senior Marine Instructor 
MAJ Kenneth White, who is also 
Senior Vice Commandant of the 
First Capitol Detachment.  

Additionally, Certificates of Appreciation were presented to cadets who participated as 
the Honor Guard and Color Guard at our 2023 Marine Corps Birthday Ball. 

 

 

Members of the Booster Club presented 
Cadets Benjamin Usow and Bethany 
Sager with scholarships named in honor 
of Joseph Innerst (also a First Capitol 
Marine and former Marine Instructor). 

                                  


